Fourlanesend Community Primary School
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CORNWALL
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Email: head@fourlanesend.cornwall.sch.uk
Website: www.fourlanesendprimary.co.uk

1st July 2022

Message from Head teachexr: A big welcome to Miss Karen Mackie who is our Y1/2 and SENDCo teacher from September.
She has joined us this week for a teacher planning day and has been in today to spend time in class followed by taking her new class for
the afternoon. Mr Rouen Gargan has also joined the teachers for the planning day and has been in today meeting his new class. He will
be covering Mrs Green's maternity leave in Class Tamar. A huge thank you to Chris Burton who has stepped in to offer KS2 a fun moming
at Mount Edgcumbe on Monday after the location for the Queen’s Baton Relay has been changed. We are all looking forward to it.

Dates For Your Diary -

Mon 4th Jul - Class Tamar & Lynher at
Mt Edgcumbe. Meet at 8.30am at
Cremyll.

Tues 5th Jul - Class Plym & Cremyll
beach day.

Fri 8th Jul - Mufti day. Children to bring in
items to make hampers to be raffled at
the Summer Fayre. School council are
raising money for picnic benches.

Tues 12th - Thurs 14th Jul - Class
Lynher residential at Mt Batten.

Fri 15th Jul - FoFLES Summer Fayre &
end of year reports sent home.

Weds 20th Jul - Parents drop in session
regarding reports.

Thurs 21st Jul - Last day of school, finish
at 2pm.

ParentPay
Please can you check and clear any

overdrawn dinner money accounts. We
currently have 21 overdrawn accounts
with a debt totalling £353.56. All school

trips are to be paid for using ParentPay.

We can only accept cash/cheque for
school uniform. If you need an
activation letter for your ParentPay
account, please ask at the office.

Nursery places available from
September

From September we will be offering
places for 3 & 4 year olds who can use
their funding every afternoon (12.15-
3.15pm). If you are interested, please
speak to Mrs Norton.

Maker Residential

The photos from Class Tamar’s
residential trip are now on the school
website on Class Tamar's page.

inadvance.

Mufti Day - Friday 8th July
Children can wear mufti to school in return
for items to be used to make hampers to
be raffled at the summer fayre. This is the
school council’s idea to continue their
fundraising for new picnic benches.

Menu Change - Tuesday 5th July
Chicken Noodles or Southern Fried
Veggie Burger with Wedges and Veg.

Jacket Potato or School Packed Lunch.

~

Chocolate Biscuit / Yoghurt / Fruit.

Class Tamar Homework

For Class Tamar's homework this week,
please could they start gathering recycled
materials in preparation for making their
lamps in DT!

Queen’s Baton Relay Cancelled

This event has been cancelled on Monday
but Class Tamar & Lynher still need to be
dropped off at Cremyll for 8.30am. They
will be visiting Garden Battery before
walking back to school in time for lunch.
Please remember full school uniform.

Second-Hand Clothes Sale

Please see reverse for further details
about a second-hand clothes sale taking
place at Maker Heights on Sunday 10th
July, 2-4pm.

Class News

Class Lynher - We made quesadilias
this morning which were delicious. Half
of us had never tried them before! In
computing we are creating our own
radio adverts about a product of our
choice. We enjoyed our trip to Taunton
on Tuesday and Year 6 had a fun day
out yesterday. Year 5 have designed
their own country parks which needed
to include certain features such as a
lake and a woodland. By Erin, Megan
& Rose

Class Tamar - We have been learning
about circuits in science, specifically
how switches can make or break a cir-
cuit. In computing we have been using
the programming software Scratch to
start creating a maths quiz. Year 4
went to Taunton on Tuesday to watch
Test Cricket and Year 3 wrote a letter
to Mr Gargan telling him all about
themselves. In French we have been
learning the months and the seasons.
By Tara

Class Cremyll - In English we have
been learning about the Pirates Next
Door and began to plan our own
version of the story ready to write next
week. We have been learning about
churches and wrote questions to ask
when we go on our trip next week. In
DT, we designed our rainbow salad
ready to make next week. By Reggie,
Mostyn & Maya

Class Plym - EYFS looked at the story
Mr Archimedes' Bath and conducted »
an experiment in the water tray about
what happens when you add rocks to
water tubs - it over-flowed. In RE we
looked at a Cornish map and found all
the towns named after Saints. In
Computing we learnt undo and redo so
we don't lose our work. We have also
been looking at money and naming
coins. By Molly, Alfie & Harriet.



second-hand
clothes sale

Pre-loved, second-hand clothes, shoes and accessories
donated by people in the peninsula. Expect vintage,
high-street and designer items for women, men and

children.
ZARA|GAP|JIGSAW|& OTHER STORIESINIKEIDR MARTENS|ADIDAS|TOPSHOI

PATCHWORK / GARRISON GALLERY
MAKER HEIGHTS, PL10 1LA

SUNDAY 10TH JULY
2PM - 4PM

. CASH ONLY
@2nd.handsundays
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